
 

Hello from the John Horton Family,                                    March 2018 

“Grace be unto you, and peace, from God our father, and from the Lord Jesus Christ!” 

We rejoice in the Lord greatly for your prayers and care for us,  

not because we desire a gift but fruit to your account. 

We are so so happy! We have purchased our tickets back.  We are so thankful to our 

Lord and you for sticking with us during this extended furlough and we are glad it is almost 

over.  Lord willing, we will be leaving in June. We are looking forward to getting back to Brazil. 

Please pray for the Lord’s guidance as we seek His will when we return.  

 You know folks, one of the dreams of a missionary is to see himself fade away after a 

work has been completed…well, for the first time in 25 years, Isa and I will be retuning to Brazil 

having worked our way completely out of a job! Both of the churches that my brother Kyron 

and I have started are doing well on their own. The churches that my father, Bill Horton, has 

started are doing well with pastors of their own as well! The Bible Baptist Institute of the North 

started by my father, for the first time ever, is being directed by  Fablo Costa, one of our 

national pastors and is doing a tremendous job even inserting new ideas of his own! Our 

family retreat center, the El Shalom Independent Baptist Camp is being run by our Brazilian 

national leaders as well and all that lacks is finishing the documentation of the camp when we 

return. Isa and I are excited about what God will do through these leaders with these 

ministries. Please continue to pray for our churches and ministries as they continue serving our 

Lord and Savior Jesus Christ!  

 Folks, we covet your prayers as we return to Brazil. Yes, Isa and I are excited to see our 

brothers and sisters in Christ but we are anxious about new prospects and ministries as we 

move forward with the Lord’s direction. Please pray for our son Jeffrey as he is beginning his 

life as an adult. He too is looking forward to God’s guidance and direction for his life. Beloved, 

it is such a blessing and encouragement to know that you have our backs and that you are 

praying and supporting us. Together we are making a difference! 

May the Lord richly bless as we co-labor together for Jesus CHRIST 

Until the trumpet sounds, 

John Horton and family 
Your missionaries! 

 

 

In Northern 
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